
NOTICE TO ATTORNEYS INTERSTED IN PROVIDING LEGAL SERVICES 
TO THE STATE OF HAWAIʻI 

 For Second Amendment Litigation, involving constitutional and  
other legal challenges to the Hawai‘i firearms laws 

 
 
Licensed attorneys who wish to provide highly specialized legal services for representation of 
the Attorney General in connection with Nat’l Ass’n for Gun Rights v. Lopez, Civil No. 1:22-cv-
00404 (D. Haw.), and representation of the Attorney General, the State of Hawaiʻi, or other state 
officials or entities in other current and future legal matters involving constitutional and other 
legal challenges to Hawaiʻi’s firearms laws, are invited to submit a Statement of Qualifications 
and Expression of Interest to the Attorney General pursuant to Hawaiʻi Revised Statutes § 103D-
304. 
 
Highly specialized legal services are sought for the representation of the State of Hawaiʻi in 
Second Amendment litigation matters, including: (1) providing advice on litigation strategy; (2) 
drafting, reviewing, finalizing, and filing of pleadings, correspondence, legal briefs, and other 
documents; (3) conducting and responding to discovery; (4) conducting matters pertaining to 
retained consultants and expert witnesses; (5) appearing on behalf of the State of Hawaiʻi at 
court hearings and arguments, and participating in meetings and any potential settlement 
negotiations; and (6) generally providing any and all legal and litigation support with respect to 
the potential issues and documentary requirements regarding the above-described matters in 
connection with litigation at the pre-trial, trial, and appellate stages.  Previous experience in 
constitutional litigation is desired. 
 
Completed Statements of Qualifications and Expressions of Interest for Second Amendment 
Litigation (Statement) must be received by the Department of the Attorney General by February 
1, 2023, 4:30 p.m. (HST) to be eligible for consideration.  Statements may be either emailed to 
hawaiiag@hawaii.gov, or delivered to 425 Queen Street, Honolulu, Hawaiʻi 96813.  Please note 
in the subject line of any email, “Second Amendment Litigation Statement of Interest.”  For 
deliveries to the office, please address the envelope to the Department of the Attorney General, 
Attn:  Second Amendment Litigation Statement of Interest. 
 
Statement forms are available at:  http://ag.hawaii.gov/employment or may be requested by 
telephone at (808) 586-1500. 


